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CONTRIBUTION FOR THE COMMITTEE REPORT TO THE MINISTERS

PART I
INTRODUCTION

2.
Panorama of Electronic Commerce in the Western Hemisphere


Challenges and Opportunities for the member countries of the FTAA
Everybody - consumers, businesses and  the government itself - recognizes the opportunity that electronic commerce represents for the development of the countries.

Including the topic in FTAA discussions indicates that the ministers have the correct vision of the future of economic integration in the hemisphere.

In considering electronic commerce as a “means,” Guatemala sees the challenges and opportunities in the following manner: 

CHALLENGES
To position electronic commerce as a tool to:


develop and integrate the countries of the western hemisphere;


transfer technologies among enterprises of the hemisphere;


launch enterprises from the smaller economies into international markets, with emphasis on the FTAA market;


disseminate information and knowledge.

OPPORTUNITIES

For governments: disseminate information, knowledge and development throughout the territory;


For governments: cut the costs of their activities, whether operating costs or contracting costs;


For enterprises of developing countries, to penetrate markets for international trade of financial services, information services, professional, educational services;


For all the countries: rapid integration in all aspects of international relations.

PART II
RECOMMENDATIONS

1.
How to increase and expand the benefits of electronic commerce in the western hemisphere

Develop access infrastructure ;


Disseminate basic computer know-how in order to take full advantage of the Internet and its applications, at all levels;


Facilitate entrepreneurial initiatives in this activity;


If electronic commerce is regulated, it must be done in a manner that is sufficiently flexible in order to continue to develop;

2.
How electronic commerce should be dealt with in the context of the FTAA negotiations
Before establishing whether or not “electronic commerce” is negotiated in the context of the FTAA, the following questions could be considered:


In the first place, it is necessary to take into consideration the report which the Council on Trade in Services and the Council on Trade in Goods and other entities submit to the General Council of the WTO, in matters related to electronic commerce, which will give a general overview of how all the ministers view this topic.


Secondly, efforts should be made to establish closer relations between the Committee and each of the negotiating committees and other committees, with a view to identifying related elements  and how to deal with each of these elements.


In addition, all the countries of the hemisphere should have a clearer idea of what is expected from electronic commerce, that is, at the level of national policy.

3.
The future of the Joint Committee
In view of the above, the Committee should continue its work.  In order to do so, it is necessary for the TNC or the ministerial authority to define new terms of reference.  It is also important to know the results of the reports submitted to the General Council of the WTO so as not to duplicate efforts and in order to be more specific with regards to the FTAA and each of its member countries.

